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 It is generally expected that all children will be toilet trained and out of nappies before they begin at our kindergarten. However, it is inevitable that from time to time some children will have ‘accidents’ and need to be attended to.

In order to help the children to become aware of their bodily needs there are regular toileting times for all the children, and those who wish to go to the toilet outside of those times are always allowed to go. This however, does not always meet the needs of all the children who may not always recognise their bodily needs and respond to them in time. The school undertakes to attempt to support any training programme requested by a child’s GP and/or the school doctor.

Each child is expected to have a complete set of spare clothes hanging in a bag on his peg. Any child with an incontinence problem is also expected to have his/her own bag of ‘baby wipes’ also in this bag.

If a child soils himself in kindergarten time he/she can be washed down as efficiently as possible in the washroom. In order to do this written permission must be given by the parents. If permission is not given by the parent/guardian, we will have to contact them to arrange for the child’s immediate collection.  The kindergarten will ensure that only designated members of staff are the ones to wash or shower the child. The member of staff will always try to be as discreet as possible for all concerned. 

The incident will be recorded on the child’s kindergarten record and witnessed by a second member of staff. This second staff member will be aware that the child is being cleaned by a colleague, and will make themselves available for help if necessary. We do not feel that it would be appropriate to have two people with the child at such a sensitive time. The member of staff washing the child will wear a protective apron and also protective gloves.

Soiled clothing will be wrapped in plastic bags that can be tied shut and then given to the parents to take home.

Our intention is that the child will never be left in soiled clothing, but will be cleaned as soon as the member of staff responsible for him/her is aware of the situation. The member of staff responsible will check the child regularly and to ensure that he/she is clean before going to another session or leaving to go home. 

It is intended that the child will not experience any negative disciplining, but only positive encouragement and praise for his/her endeavours to master this necessary skill. It is always our intention to avoid drawing attention to such events and positively to encourage the child in his/her efforts to gain these skills.
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